
Vote Yes Shoreline 

Wed, 6 Aug 2025 at 9:59 PM  

To:"PDC Support" <pdc@pdc.wa.gov> 
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Hello Ms Mercier, 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to these complaints. 

Concerning the status of the Shoreline Education Association as a "Sponsor" of the 
committee: we were anticipating donations from other organizations, and as they did not 
name themselves a sponsor, I did not update the reporting to identify them as such. Had 
more donations come in, I suppose we could have amended the form another time and 
removed them. In addition, there was carryover in the bank account which was greater 
than their contribution, dropping them well below the 80% in the complaint. 

Concerning the robocall expense that is missing the vendor address:  That was not this 
campaign. We did not run robocalls in this election, and as we filed final reporting in 2022, I 
don't believe I can or should re-file that C4. 

Concerning the C4 that was missing the postage expenditure: agreed that that was an 
oversight. I did not realize it had not been captured until I was filing the next C4. I amended 
it prior to filing the subsequent one. 

Concerning the lack of quantity on the postcards - that detail is missing, which I take 
responsibility for. But there were also no errors found by the system when I went to 
submit. That C4 has been amended with a note specifying the quantity ordered and mailed. 

Concerning the lack of sponsor information on the yard signs: the photo shows signs from 
a previous campaign, before the sponsor information was required. Our understanding is 
that older signs were grandfathered in. The signs we purchased for this campaign are fully 
compliant and will replace the older signs. 

Concerning the timing of the sign purchase: the purchase was made and entered into the 
system the same day (7/29). It will not show up, however, until the last C4 report. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lisa Surowiec 

 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13007335372

